WG&E Meeting on Installations with the Heath MLB November 16, 2021 at 1:30

Present: WG&E: Chris LaVertu, and Betsy Loiko

MLB: Art Schwenger, Anne Emmet, David Gordon, Bill Fontes, and Ned Wolf with Jan Carr and MLP Manager Sheila Litchfield

Chris reported on data he has collected to help us see what funding will be needed for our depreciation account. Two different amounts apply in assessing the Distribution's physical plant.

\$734K for labor \$302K for materials

The depreciation occurs over 30 years.

Chris said that custom installations are available.

Chris said that no release has been received for year round residents in FSA 4. Betsy said that once they release it to us it will take 2 to 3 weeks before installations can begin. Chris said that they are fully booked next week. It looks as though it won't be until the second week of December that he can get technicians to Heath.

Chris said that 2 more undergrounds remain to be done, one in FSA 4 and one in FSA 2.

Art asked about the 3 plug-ins that we were told last week would need to be installed for the 3 Charlemont edge cases. Chris said that there is still a construction hold on Center Heath Road.

Art asked about a final number of PDU's. Chris said to Jan that some of the locations listed in FSA 4, such as 18 Molduc, appear in their records as having no electricity. Bill offered to check locations for electric power. Chris said that it's been back and forth with their internal engineer. Currently the CRM shows 611 while the splice count is 598.

Art asked "Are you saying that the PDU number is in the range 598 – 611?" Chris said "Yes".

The meeting adjourned at 2:00. Respectfully submitted, Ned Wolf